
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
May 8, 1975 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular adjourned session at 7:30 P.M. May 8, 1975, in the Civic 
Auditorium at City Hall. Members present for roll call: President 
of the Council, Lawrence Kozisek, Larry Brown, Harry Colescott, 
Karl Johnson, Jane Quimby, Elvin Tufly, and Robert Van Houten. 
Also present: City Manager Harvey Rose, City Attorney Gerald 
Ashby, and City Clerk Neva B. Lockhart. 
 
DISCUSSION 

 
Liquor License at Freeway Bowl 
 
There was discussion of the application by Robert Stack, Freeway 
Bowl, 1900 Main Street, for a Hotel-Restaurant Liquor License. 
City Attorney Ashby stated he needs some guidelines from the 
Council in order to draft Council's decision. Concensus of Council 
was that the decision should be based on the findings of the City 
survey and the applicant's survey. The Council discussed Jay's 
Liquors and other liquor license holders in general who are in 
violation of the code. It was discussed that there be a change in 
Council policy whereby it would hold its own hearing and suspend 
the license if licensees were found to be in violation. President 
Kozisek suggested that City Attorney Ashby be directed to draft a 

statement to provide that upon notice from the Police Department 
of a violation, Council would give notice of hearing within 15 
days. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS BASKETBALL GAME 
 
For Benefit of Attention to Youth 
 
Council members were to meet at the Mesa College Field House 
between the hours of 8:00 and 9:00 P.M. Friday, May 9, to 
participate in a basketball game for the benefit of "Attention to 
Youth". 
 
SUSPENSION OF CITY EMPLOYEES 

 
City Manager Harvey Rose stated that following a citizen's 
complaint of May 7, Public Works Director Gus Byrom and Senior 
Planner Don Warner were suspended effective immediately for two 
days. He stated the were not rapid and efficient enough to keep 
this from coming before the Council. It was moved by Councilman 
Van Houten and seconded by Councilman Johnson to invoke executive 
session to discuss the situation. Motion carried. 
 
Councilman Van Houten stated that he wished to qualify his motion 
of May 7, to the effect that the staff have something in writing 



that the City has the right to go on the property to start work 

before the actual purchase of property takes place. 
 
SOUND SYSTEM FOR MULTI-PURPOSE BUILDING 
 
Councilman Van Houten presented the sound system which he would 
propose for the Multi-Purpose Building. Councilman Van Houten 
stated that while he was in Japan recently, he had the 
specifications with him and that he talked with Toa Electric 
Company, Ltd., and requested they submit a bid on the equipment. 
Councilman Van Houten stated that he could guarantee the equipment 
would not cost more than $18,000 installed. The City would expect 
delivery by the end of July. It is all standard electronic 
equipment. The total equipment proposed to be used is as follows: 
 

Sound Equipment - Multi-Purpose Building 
 
 
 
 
 

ItemSupplierNo. 
 

  

Pre AmpsToa12 
 

  

Line AmpsToa4 
 

  

Constant Leval 
AmpsToa3 
 

  

EqualizersToaIn 
Console 
 

  

Power AmpsToa7-420 

W. 
 

  

Patch PanelsToaAs 
Needed 
 

  

Patch CordsToaNot 
Used 

  



 

Monitor Speakers, 
Sound RoomAs 
Required 
 

  

Switch PanelNot Used 
 

  

Load ResistorsNot 
Used 
 

  

Speakers for HallTo 
Be Determined 
 

  

Speaker 
TransformersNot Used 
 

  

Speaker BafflesPart 
of Speaker 
 

  

Speakers 
(Concourse)Tri-Star8 
 

  

GrillesTri-Star8 
 

  

Small Room AmpsTo Be 
Determined 
 

  

Monitor Speaker 

(Pantry)To Be 
Determined 
 

  

Switched 
EqualizerNot Used 
 

  

Digital DelayNot 

  



Used 

 

Mike 
ReceptaclesSwitchcra
ft G3MS35 
 

  

Mike 
PlugsSwitchcraft 
A3F13 
 

  

MicrophonesSony 
EC22012 
 

  

Lapel MikesTo Be 
Determined2 
 

  

Control Room MikeTo 
Be Determined 
 

  

Small Room MikesSony 

EC2204 
 

  

StandsAs Required 
 

  

WireTo Be Determined 
 

  

Tape RecorderSony 
TC42001 
 

  

Record PlayerTo Be 
Determined1 
 

  

 
 
He stated that Toa requires one-half the payment when the order is 
placed, with the balance being paid when it is ready to be 
shipped. There is a provision whereby the equipment will be tested 
for one week before shipment. The alternative is to go to bid. It 



was moved by Councilman Brown and seconded by Councilman Johnson 

that Councilman Van Houten be authorized the proceed with the 
purchase. Motion carried. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
It was moved by Councilman Johnson, duly seconded and carried that 
the meeting be adjourned. 
 
Neva B. Lockhart 
____________________ 
Neva B. Lockhart 
City Clerk 


